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This statement of the League of Women Voters of Ohio opposition to HB49 is solely confined to Sections 1509.71 and 

3742.04. Other League issue specialists will likely address other areas of concern in HB49 

 

Section 1509.71 allows oil and gas drilling in state and local parks by stating “It is the policy of the state to provide access 

to and support the exploration for, development of, and production of oil and natural gas resources owned or controlled 

by the state to use the state's natural resources responsibly.” HB49 provides a mechanism for filling seats on the Oil and 

Gas Leasing Commission, since none has ever been filled and there has been no drilling in state parks.   

 

The League of Women Voters of Ohio disagrees with the premise of Section 1509.71 and urge its repeal. Despoiling 

parks for the benefit of special interests is not a responsible use of natural resources. Parks are owned by all Ohioans 

and have been set aside for purposes of education, reflection, recreation and enjoyment. A discussion of the negative 

effects of drilling in a Pennsylvania park is appended to this testimony. The impact to this and other parks can be found 

in References 1 and 2. Pennsylvania has since stopped issuing drilling leases for parks. 

 

To compound the problem, the legislation does not give Ohioans just benefit for the fuels extracted. HB49 allows 

extraction of our natural resources be recompensed by a miniscule severance tax. Ohio will not only lose natural areas 

but will be paid a pittance for the loss. The cost of cleanup, as well as ground water contamination, obscures any profit 

to be had. Regulators have confirmed at least 260 instances of private well contamination in Pennsylvania alone and 

Wayne National Forest experienced its first 3.0 earthquake surrounded by four wastewater injection wells (Reference 3).  

 

This is not what we want in Ohio. Again, we recommend repeal of ORC1509.71. The Ohio League of Women Votes 

believes that oil wells do not belong in our state parks! 

 

Current law also allows the state to license drilling in municipal parks, which should be under local control.  The second 

issue in this testimony concerns another uncalled-for weakening of home rule. 

 

Section 3742.04 removes authority to control lead in paint from local jurisdictions and assigns exclusive lead abatement 

authority to the Ohio Department of Health.  The reasons for this change are unclear. The sponsor did not cite any 

evidence that local authorities are doing a bad job. .  There is evidence that local control is an effective means for lead 

abatement, as reported in Reference 4.  

 

We understand the Senator Brown is introducing an amendment to restore local control. We urge you to support her 

efforts.  
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